
Since the last TWRA meeting have attended many Boundary changes 
meetings. The Council had submitted their recommendations to the 
Commission, we will be recommending we join with Lower Kingswood and 
covering one of the largest area and having the 2nd highest ward 
population of 8,364 in the Borough. Some wards will only 6,910 or 
7,152.  Our new ward will need 3 Cllrs who have the time and are 
hardworking.  Kingswood and LK have given each of their residents 
letters to send in to the Commission, saying they don’t want to be 
split up

Some builders a week ago dumped rather a large supply of wood with 
large nails sticking out on the grass by the Leisure Centre , very 
dangerous as children play on that area, JET came out immediately to 
make the area safe

The large oil tank and various other containers are still on 
Sparrowhawk site, this  flytipping has cost SCC a great deal of 
money as they have had to relay a large chunk of the road and 
pavement. Farm Fencing are using the site, haven’t been able to due 
to large oil spills and other dangerous substances dumped there. 
Police are on the case

Problems in Shelvers Way, last Tuesday afternoon the builders at the 
development at the end of the road and A217 noticed the road was 
collapsing. SCC have sent in engineers, a large vehicle arrive at 
about midnight once the roads had been shut off, they have found a 
void 3m by 4m, the road will be closed for quite a few weeks. Thanks 
have to go to Jeff keeping us informed and increasing the diversion/
closed signs.  Glad to say the first new family moving into the new 
development were able to move in on Friday 

We have had a few fires during the hot spell, Lower  Kingswood, 
Priory Park and the Castle grounds by the Town Hall. We have had 
youth lighting fired in Jubilee Woods, we do need to have another 
meeting to make sure the agreed small group of residents next door 
have some keys to close and open the gate.  A lot of noise late at 
night by the youths causing problems.

Involved in various planning applications.

At long last after quite a few emails from Jeff and myself, the 
council will be watering the trees at the Leisure Centre  and the 
Phoenix Centre and the surrounding trees will be watered twice a 
week. Gillian has also been emailing re the dying trees. We have 
been watering ourselves!  Thanks also to Patricia

Have attended quite a few health meetings, last week’s one was on re 
the new Acute hospital. Will update at the meeting 

Rachel


